
JOINT HUMAN SERVICES/ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting

April 13, 2004
Kenosha County Administration Building

Committee Members Present: John O'Day, Don Smitz, Eunice Boyer, Anne Bergo.
William Grady, David Singer, Mark Modory, Tom Kerkman

Staff Present: Dennis Schultz, Laurie Staves, Frank Matteo, Wayne
Krueger, Bob Riedl, Dorene Mangan

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by David Singer, Chairperson.

1. Comments by the Chair - None

2. Citizen’s Comments - None

3. Health:  Resolution to Reorganize the Public Health Laboratory

Bob Riedl said that due to the retirement of the current Laboratory Director, the Health
lab needs to be reorganized to meet federal requirements.  The current Medical
Examiner will serve as Laboratory Director and oversee the clinical lab testing only.  She
is well qualified and will still continue to be the Medical Examiner.

Frank Matteo added that the current Forensic Chemist would assume additional
responsibilities and would receive a non-competitive promotion.  A second lab
technologist would also be hired.  This reorganization would increase the lab staff and
save $5,500 in levy-funded costs.

MOTION to approve by Mark Modory, seconded by Don Smitz.  MOTION CARRIED
UNANIMOUSLY.

4. Such Other Business as Authorized by Law - None

Mark Modory asked about the status of the 2004 budget dispute with the City.  Dennis
Schultz said that the City will pay its fair share.  It was agreed to have County and City
people meet quarterly to review everything.

5. Committee Members Comments - None

6. Adjournment

It was moved to adjourn by Don Smitz, seconded by Bill Grady.  Meeting adjourned at
6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Davis
KCDHS Secretary
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